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JAY MUELLER QUARTET 
In Concert  

September 22, 2019 
2:30pm to 5:00pm 

New Venue 
Cove Cay Golf Club  
2612 Cove Cay Dr. 

Clearwater, FL  33760  
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 The rhythm section is something we have all heard while 

attending a concert or jazz session like the ones we all attend, but who 

are they, do we know them, some maybe. The rhythm section or also 

known as the engine room is a unit that the front line ab-

solutely rely on, when you have 3 of 4 section playing as 

one, you will know it as the guys at front will know and ap-

preciate and pull out the stops, end re- sult a memorable concert. For the last 3 

years IΩve usually booked a band con- tacting the band leader, but at last years 

Suncoast Jazz Classic I thought of trying something different, so I contacted Jay 

Mueller and asked him if he would put together a quartet for our 

society, it was quiet for a minute so I thought this is a nonstarter, then Jay 

shook my hand and said I would be honored to do that for our society. Our first 

concert is September 15th will be with the Jay Mueller Quartet with Eddie 

Metz, Jeff Phillips, and David McKenzie, I think he has done us proud. Barry 

Potts Programs, almost retired bass player of 50 years.  

Barry Potts 

¢I9 b9² tw9{ {!¸½Υ 

 Being President gives me the opportunity to indulge two of my favorite pastimes — talking about jazz and 

communicating interactively with the membership. I mentioned in a previous article that I was on The Jazz Cruise in 

January of this year. In addition to almost 150 professional musicians, the jazz crew included several DJΩs and column-

ists, people who actually make a living talking and writing about jazz. 

 One of them did an hourΩs program in which he handed out questionnaires which asked us to list our favorites 

— five favorite big bands, five favorite small groups, etc. Other categories were male singers, female singers , singing 

groups, of all types like sister and brothers who weren't actually sisters and brothers (Cheneille Sisters, Righteous 

Brothers). And mixed gender (Manhattan Transfer) 

 The host was a nice young man, about 45, whose name I never learned. I was the first one who finished, so he 

looked my paper over immediately. He admitted to me that he had never heard of Lucy Ann Polk or Janet Planet and 

wasnΩt sure that Steve & Eydie qualified as a mixed-gender group. And he was a pro. 

 We always try to provide entertainment at our concerts that our membership likes. So hereΩs your chance to 

tell us who your favorites are. Please take time to send an email to our editor Dick Maley, letting him know your favor-

ites. Although we will try to be guided to some extent by our lists, IΩll warn you in advance that we will probably not be 

able to resurrect Sinatra, even though IΩm pretty sure heΩll be on almost ever list. I doubt if we could afford him any-

way. Same with Ella Fitzgerald and Glenn Miller, although we expect theyΩll be among your favorites. 

 In the next Jazz Me News issue, weΩll print my favorites and as many others as we can fit in. In the meantime, 

Good Listening 
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Free Concert for our friends at Cove Cay Golf Club. 

 On July 28th, 2019 the Suncoast Dixieland Jazz Society will sponsor a free afternoon concert for the 

residents of Cove Cay Golf Club to show our appreciation for their contribution to our jazz society. ñCCGCò 

have provided us a meeting room, at no charge, for our Sunday afternoon concerts. This is a big deal for us as 

we usually pay as much as $500 for a single concert at some of our other venues. Cove Cay have provided 

outstanding service to our organization, as well as, outstanding food for our events. These savings have allow 

us to continue providing bands for our members and their guests. With that said, here is a message from your 

Presidenté... 

 

Article by; Ken Kaplan 

  The name of the band is the Kulture Quintet (plus one). All six of the band members are  either recent-

ly graduated high school seniors or seniors-to-be this coming year. 

 The names of the band members areðDylan McHann, reeds; Anthony Aldissi, piano; Erik Hempel, 

bass; Ayrias Pedigo, drums; Khalid Razick, trombone; and Kaylee Barton, vocals. 

 Dylan, Anthony, and Kayleen have won SDJS scholarships to the Jack Teagarden Jazz Camp, Dylan 

and Kayleen in 2018, Anthony in 2019. Dylan was the first clarinet in the All Pinellas County Band and par-

ticipated on sax in the All County Jazz band. Anthony has been featured with the All County Jazz band and 

the Ruth Eckerd Hall Big Band. Kaylee sang for us in April, appearing briefly with Lisa Kelly and JB Scott 

band. 

 Khalid has been chosen as trombonist with the highly regarded Ruth Eckerd Hall Jazz Combo. Eric 

was featured on an album recently released by the Lakewood Jazz EnsembleðòSouthside Grooveò, 

 The band was recently the featured performer at St Pete College in a benefit for the Clearwater Holi-

day Foundation. All five instrumentalists are composers, as well as, performers; the concert will include one 

original composition by each band member. 
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 òTAPSó 

Long time member Richard Freemier passed away this pas May.  Richard at-

tended many of our concerts even when it was hard for him to get around. 

There will be no service. Ashes will be scattered back in New York per his 

request.  Thank you Richard. You will be missed.  

¢ƘŜ bŜǿ tǊŜȊ {ŀȅΩȊ Ін 

 Because of a communication error, I havenΩt had a chance to  let all of you know 

how honored I feel to have been elected President of our jazz society. I have loved jazz for 

many years and have already made several new friends, mostly among the Board mem-

bers who have been helping me in every way possible. My thanks to everyone reading this 

article; youΩre a great group. 

 I first became aware of this club while attending the fall Jazz Classic. Our brochures 

were on the literature table, so I grabbed one and the rest is history. It is important to 

note; however, that a least ten other jazz clubs had literature and applications on that ta-

ble. Almost all of them were out of stators; North Carolina, Ohio, and Indiana are three 

that have stayed in my memory. Apparently it pays to advertise. 

 Last Month I went to a concert in St Pete—a very enjoyable jazz concert—at which a 

couple of piles of brochures were on the box-office table, both advertising Clearwater 

clubs. Sadly, there were no SDJS leaflets beside them. What a great opportunity to make 

our name and purpose known to jazz buffs who may never have heard of us. But unhappi-

ly, I wasnΩt prepared. 

 I think we all know that for SDJS to continue and to be able to provide the type of 

programs to which we have become accustomed, we need to increase our membership. 

We need to invite our friends to accompany us to our concerts, especially the Christmas 

Party, so they can recognize the benefits of being part of us. We need to carry a few SDJS 

brochures in our cars just in case we find ourselves at a local concert which has some 

space on its literature table. If youΩre willing to carry them around, please call me and IΩll 

see that you get a bunch. 

Have a Happy Summer. And good listening 

Ken 



5 

 
 

YOUTH & SCHOLARSHIP 

 

 For the last 24 years, in the month of May, a high school jazz band com-
petition called Essentially Ellington has taken place at the Lincoln Center in 
New York City. Each year over a hundred jazz bands enter the competition. 
Iôm pleased to tell you that Tarpon Springs Jazz Band was among the fifteen 
finalists and their vocalist, Kaleen Barton, won an Outstanding Award 
(rememberé you met Kaleen at our April 17th concert when she sang with 
Lisa Kelly and the JB Scott Band) 

 

 Last month I told you about three scholarship winners: Alex Malkovich 
from Seminole High School, Dylan McHann from Gibbs High School and 
Kaleen Barton, Tarpon Springs High School. We awarded each of them a 
$1500.00 scholarship. 

 

 In August, we will be sending two talented young musicians to the 
Teagarden Jazz Camp in Sacramento, California, for one week. They are An-
thony Aldissi, a pianist/saxophonist from Gibbs High School and Jack Tim-
mons, a trombonist from JW Mitchell High School. The camp tuition for each 
student is $750.00 and airfare is $614.50 for a grand total of $2729.00. We 

sincerely hope both of these boys will benefit from and enjoy learning 
OKOM. (Our Kind Of Music) 

 

 All of this is possible because of all YOU do. . . Our wonderful Sun-
coast Jazz Society members. Thank you. 

 

Marilyn Heidtke 

Scholarship/Youth Education Chairperson 
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Update on Society business. Your Board of Directors is looking to increase the membership 

of our jazz society by sponsoring a free concert for the residents of Cove Cay. 

We are going to see if we can introduce our style of music to the people that 

donôt normally attend our concerts, or are unaware that this organization even 

exists. One of our primary goals of the Suncoast Jazz Society is the advance-

ment of our music through the youth in local high schools. We are looking to 

take full advantage of this by taking our music to the masses. This concert will 

be one of several that we are looking to have. The success of this concerts will 

hopefully show us a way to introduce  our organization to the public. Please 

plan on joining us on July 28th, 2009 at Cove Cay. There will be limited seating for this event so 

plan accordingly. Lets blow the doors off the joint with attendance and special music provided by 

ñKulture Quintetò (plus one). 

Dick Maley 
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    For the last twenty-four years, in the month of May, a high school jazz band competition called Essential-

ly Ellington has taken place at Lincoln Center in New York City. Each year over a hundred jazz bands enter 

the competition. IΩm pleased to tell you that Tarpon Springs Jazz Band was among the fifteen finalists and 

their vocalist, Kalee Barton, won an Outstanding Award (rememberΧΦΦ You met Kaleen at our April 7th con-

cert when she sang with Lisa Kelly and the JB Scott Band). 

    Last month I told you about our three scholarship winners: Alex Malkovich from Seminole High School, 

Dylan McHann from Gibbs High School and Kaleen Barton, Tarpon Springs High School. We awarded each 

of them a $1,500.00 scholarship 

    In August, we will be sending two talented young musicians to the Teagarden Jazz Camp in Sacramento, 

California, for one week. They are Anthony Aldissi, a pianist/saxophonist from Gibbs High School and Jack 

Timmons, a trombonist from JW Mitchell High School. The camp tuition for each of these students is 

$750.00 and the airfare is $614.50 for a grand total of $2,729.00. We sincerely hope both of these boys will 

benefit from and enjoy learning about OKOM.  

    All of this is possible because of all YOU do...our wonderful Suncoast Jazz Society members. Thank you. 

 Marilyn Heidtke 

 Scholarship/Youth Education Chairperson 
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All Upcoming Events are from  2:30pm-5:00pm on Sundays  

Limited Food or Snacks Will Be Served at Each Event with Cash Bar 

ñVenue Subject to Changeò 

January 19, 2020 

General Meeting 

Band To Be Announced 

Meeting 2:00pm 

Concert 

2:30pm to 5:00pm 

Cove Cay Golf Club 

 

February 2020 

Still Hot Jazz Band 

2:30pmð5:00pm 

Cove Cay Golf Club 

 

March 15th, 2020 

Johnny Carson Quartet 

With Special Guest 

Alan Vache 

2:30pmð5:00pm 

Cove Cay Golf Club 

 

April 18, 2020 

The Florida Boyz 

2:30pmð5:00pm 

Cove Cay Golf Club 

NEW 2019 / 2020  

SEASON 

 

September 22, 2019 

Jay Mueller Quartet 

Cove Cay Golf Club 

 

October 20, 2019 

Bobby Tess & Dixie Chaps 

Cove Cay Golf Club 

 

November  

22ndð24th 2019 

Suncoast Jazz Festival 

Sheraton Sand Key 

 

December 15, 2019 

Christmas Party 

ñPepperò & Fine Thyme 

Dinner 5:30pm to 6:30pm 

Concert 6:30pm to 9:00pm 
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SOCIETY CONTACT INFORMATION  

General Mail: P.O. Box 1014, Largo, FL 33779-1014  

Membership Mail: address above  

Patron reservations: 727-215-2938 (Shyrle Pollak)  

Email reservations: jazzreservations@gmail.com  

Outreach reservations: 727-522-6877 (Mary Anderson)  

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION  

PLEASE PRINT IN CAPITAL LETTERS  

NEW______ RENEWAL______ DATE______________  

NAME(S): _____________________________________  

ADDRESS: __________________________________  

CITY ________________________ STATE_________  

ZIP ___________ TELEPHONE (____)______________  

Email address: _________________________________  

Check One Patron Individual Family  

Corresponding (Newsletter Only)  

Would you like to be a volunteer and if so, in what  

capacity? _____________________________________  

Referred by (if applicable) ________________________  

Complete the application form and make check payable to the 

SUNCOAST DIXIELAND JAZZ SOCIETY, INC. Mail check with 

application to:  

SUNCOAST JAZZ SOCIETY, INC.  

P.O. Box 1014  

Largo, Florida 33779-1014  

 

MEMBERSHIP CATEGORYð ANNUAL DUES  

     Patron (Couple or Individual) $125.00  

     Family (Couple) $ 40.00  

     Individuals $ 30.00  

     Corresponding (Newsletter Only) $ 25.00  

     Student (Full Time) with student card No Charge  

    New members joining January through April pay full 

amount of dues. New members joining May through Septem-

ber pay 50 per-cent of dues. New members joining October 

through December pay full amount of dues but membership 

is valid through December of following year. Renewing mem-

bers pay full amount of dues on January 1.  

    Family and individual members receive the newsletter and 

special rates when attending society-sponsored events. Dues 

are tax deductible to the extent allowed by law.  

    Patron membership includes individual or family (couple) 

membership and reserved seating as well special rates for up 

to four persons at society events (not transferable)  

    Students must be full time high school or college students. 

Corresponding membership entitles the member to the 

monthly newsletter only.  

.h!w5 hC 5Lw9/¢hw{  
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    President  Ken Kaplan   727-592-2464 

    Vice President    Rick Nymeyer     727-343-8028 

    Secretary  Pat Hoon          727-329-9201 

    Treasurer  Joe Wall  804-516-0732 

    Past President  Dick Maley 863-838-9001 

    Member-at-Large   Mary Anderson    727-522-6877 

    Member-at-Large   Dick Maley 863-838-9001 

/haaL¢¢99 /I!Lwt9w{hb 

    Hospitality         Shyrle Pollak       727-215-2938 

    Membership                 Gene Mondani 727-789-0609 

    Membership  Lucie Mondani 727-789-0609 

    Outreach                Mary Anderson  727-522-6877 

    Publicity                  Pat Hoon   727-329-9201 

    Program          Barry Potts          407-896-4660 

{/Ih[!w{ILt ϧ ¸h¦¢I 95¦/!¢Lhb 

          Marilyn Heidtke    727-399-1494 

          Mary Anderson    727-522-6877 

95L¢hw άWŀȊȊ aŜ bŜǿǎέ 

          Dick Maley  863-838-9001 

!{{h/L!¢9{ 

    Concert Cashier         Lynn Shaw 727-596-4547 

    Website Production     Dick Maley 863-838-9001 

    Technical Services      David Segal    813-503-4682      
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SUNCOAST DIXIELAND 

JAZZ SOCIETY, INC.  

P.O. Box 1014  

Largo, FL. 33779 -1014  

JAN, FEB, MAR, APR  2019 

 

SUPPORT  

LIVE JAZZ!!  

JAZZ-HEAR IT HERE  

Suncoast Dixieland Jazz BandðBilmar Beach Resort, Treas-

ure Island, every Wednesday 6:30ð9:00 pm. Call 727-360-5531 

Al Downingôs Jazz JamðHanger Restaurant, 540 1st Street 

South, St Petersburg, FL every Monday 8 to 10 pm 

  

Suncoast  Jazz Society Brings You The Best In Classic &  Jazz 

Suncoast Jazz Society Webpage  

Just a reminder that you can visit 

the SDJS on line at our webpage 

by entering this URL.  

www.sdjs.org If you would like to 

see what's happening with your 

organization please drop by the 

website a get the most current 

and up -to -date information and 

stay informed.  

PLEASE SEND ME YOUR EMAIL 

ADDRESS SO WE CAN SEND 

YOU UPDATES AND  

ANNOUNCE -MENTS.  

 

maleydick@gmail.com  

Please use the words ònew email 

addressó in the subject line.  

PLACE 

STAMP 

HERE 

Our Newest Venue is located at  

COVE CAY GOLF CLUB  

2612 Cove Cay Dr.  

Clearwater, FL 33760  


